## Ramirez, Angelica

## Public Comment

From:

Megan Gamble <megan@wilsonpa.com>

Sent:

Friday, February 25, 2022 10:47 AM

To:

Williams, Das; Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; Nelson, Bob; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob

Cc:

Julian Canete; Jacob Asare

Subject:

Comment Letter Submission for ExxonMobil Temporary Trucking Permit Hearing 3/8/22

Attachments:

SBA\_BOS-Ltr\_CHCC\_support\_SYU[28].pdf

**Caution:** This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors and Clerk of the Board,

I am formally submitting the attached comment letter for the record on behalf of Julian Cañete, President & CEO of the California Hispanic Chamber of Commerce. His comments are in support of ExxonMobil's temporary trucking permit set to be heard on March 8, 2022. Please include his letter for the record.

Respectfully,

## Megan Gamble

Vice President

WILSON PUBLIC AFFAIRS 1718 Capitol Ave Sacramento, CA 95811 C 916.832.1884 wilsonpa.com



February 25, 2022

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara 93101

## Re: ExxonMobil - Trucking Permit and Santa Ynez Unit

Dear Supervisors,

The California Hispanic Chambers of Commerce (CHCC) is the largest regional ethnic business organization in the United States, representing the more than 800,000 Hispanic business owners in California. We submit this letter in strong support of the temporary trucking permit application submitted by ExxonMobil will enable the phased restart of its Santa Ynez Unit (SYU).

To put it simply, denying this temporary trucking permit is to deny a permitted business the right to operate under their permit conditions implemented by Santa Barbara County. I urge you to consider the negative impacts that denying this temporary permit could have for businesses trying to find opportunities in your County.

ExxonMobil shut down SYU operations in 2015 after a third-party pipeline rupture. Before the shutdown, ExxonMobil employed over 200 employees and 130 contract personnel at this location, most of them from surrounding communities. Additionally, for the ten years before the shutdown, ExxonMobil paid \$45 million in taxes to Santa Barbara County that went directly to local schools, public safety, and other county services. The CHCC believes the temporary trucking permit and phased restarting the SYU is vital for every working family in the Santa Barbara region.

Approving the temporary trucking permit will bring back local jobs and tax revenues for Santa Barbara schools and emergency services. It will also provide California with energy, which is better for our environment than bringing in oil from overseas.

We strongly support ExxonMobil in its efforts and urge you to recommend the approval of the temporary trucking permit.

Respectfully,

Julian Cañete
President & CEO